
 

 

OCTG 2024 RI 

 

BY EMAIL:  ottava@ticaret.gov.tr; embassy.ottawa@mfa.gov.tr; basbuga@ticaret.gov.tr;  

ottawa@trade.gov.tr  

 

Mehmet Hakan Akgun 

Chief of Commercial Counsellor 

Embassy of the Republic of Türkiye 

197 Wurtemburg Street 

Ottawa, ON  K1N 8L9 

 

June 27, 2024 

 

Dear Mehmet Hakan Akgun: 

 

The Canada Border Services Agency (CBSA) has today initiated a re-investigation of the normal 

values and export prices of certain oil country tubular goods originating in or exported from the 

Separate Customs Territory of Taiwan, Penghu, Kinmen and Matsu (Chinese Taipei), India, 

Indonesia, South Korea, Thailand, Türkiye and Vietnam. 

 

The re-investigation is part of the CBSA’s enforcement of the Canadian International  

Trade Tribunal’s order issued December 30, 2020.  

 

The information collected during the course of this re-investigation will be used to update the 

normal values and export prices for future shipments in accordance with the Special Import 

Measures Act (SIMA).  

 

You may visit the CBSA’s website to view the notice of initiation and the schedule 

at: www.cbsa-asfc.gc.ca/sima-lmsi/ri-re/menu-eng.html. This website will also be updated when 

new information becomes available. 

 

It is expected that the re-investigation will be concluded by December 19, 2024. The new normal 

values will become effective for subject goods released from the CBSA on or after that date, or 

the date of the ruling letter to the exporter, whichever occurs first. 

 

As part of the re-investigation, the CBSA is requesting information from the exporters of the 

subject goods in your country concerning normal values and export prices. A copy of this 

questionnaire is enclosed as Dumping Request for Information. 
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You should also be aware that it might be necessary for officers of the CBSA to visit the 

exporters to verify information provided by them during the re-investigation. In such an 

eventuality, you will be notified in advance of these visits. 

 

It should be noted that the CBSA requires a complete response from the exporters of the goods. 

In the event that the information provided to the CBSA by parties to the re-investigation is 

insufficient, the normal value and export price will be determined in such a manner as the 

Minister specifies. 

 

Should you have any questions pertaining to this re-investigation, please contact  

Simon Duval, Manager, SIMA Investigations Division, by phone at 613-291-9301 or by email 

at Simon.Duval@cbsa-asfc.gc.ca. 

 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 

 

 

Walid Ben Tamarzizt 

A/Director 

Trade and Anti-dumping Programs Directorate 

 

Enclosure 
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